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Overview 

Following the adoption of the Doha Programme of Action (DPoA), member States, 

development partners, and stakeholders have expressed a strong commitment to its 

smooth and effective implementation. The implementation of DPOA is critical for 

the achievement of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development and its goals. 

Nevertheless, the 2030 Agenda is facing the risks of reversals in the most vulnerable 

countries like LDCs amidst multiple and intersecting crises we are facing, thus 

impacting the implementation of DPoA.  

In such a challenging global environment, major UN conferences and processes such 

as CoP29, and FfD4 are important opportunities to have the implementation of the 

DPoA reflected and strengthened. The ongoing implementation of the DPoA -Āༀ̀



¶ Comprehensive Multi-Hazard Crisis Mitigation and Resilience-Building 

Measures 

While progress is being made on several of these deliverables, more support and 

action are needed to fully operationalize all deliverables.  

Annual Ministerial Meeting 

The annual Ministerial Meeting of the Least Developed Countries continues to serve 

as an important platform for LDCs to deliberate and strategize on critical issues 

concerning development, economic growth, and sustainable progress. This year's 

meeting holds particular significance, as it takes place in the immediate aftermath of 

the Summit of the Future and amidst the accelerated preparations for the Fourth 

International Conference on Financing for Development (FfD4). LDCs must not 

miss the opportunity to reflect on their challenges and problems and demand 

enhanced support and cooperation in FfD4. These milestones are crucial in 

determining whether multilateralism and development finance will evolve to 

adequately address the unique needs and challenges faced by LDCs, guiding them 

toward sustainable development.  

LDCs express deep appreciation for the ongoing support from all development 

partners and stakeholders, which is outlined in the roadmap on accelerated 

implementation of the DPoA prepared by OHRLLS. However, as the most 

vulnerable group of countries, disproportionately facing emerging shocks and 

historical inequalities, the need for sustained international support is more pressing 






